The Advisory Board and Officers of the Suburban Terrace Civic Association would like to wish everyone a healthy and happy Easter.
I would also like to remind you about our Annual Membership Appreciation Dinner on Tuesday, May 8, 2007 at 6:30 p.m. It will be held at the Golden Age Center in Jefferson Playground. The meal will be prepared by the Advisory Board and Officers of the STCA. The menu will include spaghetti and meatballs, Italian salad, peas, garlic bread and bread pudding for dessert. Iced tea and soft drinks will be available. 
Our March 13th membership meeting was very informative. State Representative Steve Scalise explained some of the goals of the April legislative session. He is sponsoring a reversal of the Scally plan, which is supposed to help lower food taxes and remove some deductions on state income tax forms. These savings never actually occurred; in fact we wound up paying more in taxes. 

Lisa Ludwig, one of the founding members of the Houey Basin Group, also spoke at the meeting. Her group has worked to push the Pump to the River Project and take the majority of the drain water out of the Seventeenth Street Canal. She explained the reasons for forming the organization and asked for volunteers to help improve drainage for our area. In regards to drainage, Jefferson Parish is asking for all civic associations to back a proposal on the ballot. It moves to reapportion some of the excess funds of other departments to help improve drainage in older neighborhoods. Older neighborhoods have under sized drainage pipes and replace them with larger pipes. The pipes in older neighborhoods are usually six to eight inches when they should be about twelve inches in diameter.
John Young, Jefferson Parish Councilman at Large, discussed Parish officials recent visit to Washington D.C.  He felt sure we would get funding to replace funds moved to the West Bank Levee Projects from the East Bank Levee Recovery and Improvement Funds. He also felt confident we would receive funding for the Hoey Basin Pump to the River Project.

Elwin Orboyne III of E.C.O. Builders came to discuss the proposed Hubcap and Wheels building on the corner of Jefferson Highway and Highway drive. He explained the verbal agreement we had with the owner. They were asked to set back the rear of the building, create sidewalks, add signage to discourage neighborhood parking and remove the existing structure to provide employee and overflow parking. Through Attorney Richard Santora, the owner decided to back out of the proposed changes. On the morning of the Planning Board meeting he pulled his request for variances with Tommy Hebert. He was informed that he needed to present the Planning Department with a letter requesting withdrawal of the variances, but he didn’t provide this documentation. Tommy Hebert then denied the variances. If the council follows suit then Hubcap and Wheels will not be able to ask for these variances for another two years.
Our final speaker was State Senator Julie Quinn. Her presentation was very informative, as she explained why property insurance has increased, and some of the things they are trying to do to get the costs down. She also explained reasons for not kicking the insurance companies out and filling the need with the Louisiana Insurance of last resort. The insurance companies will insure property in a so called risk area, like southern Louisiana, and offset the risk by insuring property in a lower risk state. The odds of both properties being destroyed at the same time are minuscule. If you confine the property you insure to one state or area then your liability goes up. A situation like this could bankrupt a single insurer. Because of this Louisiana’s Insurance of last resort shouldn’t be the soul insurer of the state.  
Our next meeting will be our Membership Appreciation Dinner, on Tuesday, May 8th at 6:30 p.m. The dinner is held at the Golden Age Center in Jefferson Playground. Our meeting on Tuesday, July 10th will feature Talisha Square from the Huey P. Long expansion project.  She will update us on the progress of this expansion. I hope to see you at these meetings.
Thank you,

Kennith J. Lassalle

President

suburbanterracecivicassoc@cox.net
